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Order

On October 24, 2024, the Union filed an assented to motion to continue the October 29,
2024 hearing in the above captioned case stating that the parties are working together to “clarify
and ascertain the relevant position details.” The Union also asserts that “[o]nce said details are
clarified, it is also likely Petitioner will file a motion to amend the current certification petition,
which may help to narrow the scope of the issues that will be presented at the hearing to determine
the composition of the proposed unit.”

The motion to continue is granted. Accordingly, the October 29, 2024 hearing is cancelled.
On or before December 2, 2024, the Union shall file a status report or a request for a hearing. Any
request for a hearing shall contain at least 3 proposed hearing dates acceptable to both parties.

So ordered.
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